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FISCAL NOTE, 81ST LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 29, 2009

TO: Honorable Tommy Merritt, Chair, House Committee on Public Safety 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB687 by Hegar (Relating to injury leave and related benefits for certain state peace officers 
injured in the course of performance of duty. ), Committee Report 2nd House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Government Code, Section 661.918(b) which states a peace officer is entitled to 
receive injury leave, without deduction in salary and without being required to use compensatory time 
or other type of leave, for an injury sustained due to the nature of the officer's duties and that occurs 
during the course of the officer's duty except when the officer's own gross negligence contributed to 
injury under the section or if the injury was related to the performance of routine office duties. The bill 
would take effect on September 1, 2009.

The Department of Public Safety, the Alcoholic Beverage Commission, and the Parks and Wildlife 
Department anticipate no significant fiscal impact to the agencies from implementing the provisions of 
the bill. 

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 405 Department of Public Safety, 802 Parks and Wildlife Department, 458 Alcoholic 
Beverage Commission
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